 Society of Trauma Nurses

Pediatric SIG

Pediatric Steering Committee Teleconference

August 12, 2010
Facilitator: Deb Brown
Recorder: Chris McKenna
Participants:  Marie Campbell, Diane Fendya, Lisa Gray, Kathy Haley, Lynn Haas, Michael Jordan, Chris McKenna, Karen Macauley,  Mary Jo Pedicino, Lynn Haas, Susan Ziegfeld    

Unable to Attend:  Sue Cox, Sue Rzucidlo, Cinda Werner 
	
Topic

	Discussion
	Action

	Review of Minutes
	There were no changes to the minutes from the meeting of July 13.  
	None

	STN Board Update
	Karen Macauley reported that:

· The call for Board Nominations will come out September 1.
· The Board is working on a partnership with the Trauma Center Association of America.

· The MOU with APSA is pending.

· There continues to be much discussion at the Board level re: SIG’s.   For now, we will continue to function as we have been.

· Karen is in charge of the leadership committee, which is in its early stages.  They are developing a trauma leadership course.  
	None

	STN  2011 Preconference
	A group of us met a few weeks ago to further develop the pre-conference agenda.  Deb distributed a draft of the agenda.  Drs. Garcia, Berger, and Runyan are also willing to speak at the national conference.  Deb also has some inquiries out re: speakers for the Legal Aspects of Child Abuse.  Our pre-conference will be March 30 from 12:30-4:30 PM.   Diana also mentioned research being done regarding ED training surrounding family violence (if mother being abused, kids also at risk) Kansas City Mercy Children’s Hospital (Dr. Denise Dowd is the contact).  Lisa also has a pediatrician friend who is an excellent speaker as well (Antoinette Laskey).  
	Continue to finalize speakers and work with main conference regarding dual speakers.

	2012 Pre-conference
	The Board Conference Planning Committee is looking forward to 2012.  An injury prevention pre-conference is being developed.  As a pediatric SIG, we do not want to be in conflict with this pre-conference.  Many options were considered.  The final question from the Planning Committee was would we be willing to use injury prevention as the curricular theme for the 2012 pediatric pre-conference?   The consensus was that we would prefer not to limit ourselves to one topic but would include injury prevention as appropriate within our chosen topic.
	Mary Jo to f/u with the Planning Committee 

	Website
	No new updates
	None

	Pediatric SIG
	Deb has received back most of the information need and should have it completed by next week. 
	Deb to send to Karen for posting

	Pediatric List Serve Communication
	We are hoping that the Peds SIG membership will become the distribution list for the pediatric list-serve, and vice versa.   Deb followed up with Sarah who is currently out of town.
	Deb to f/u with Sarah for our next meeting

	Research Collaboration
	MOU pending from APSA per Sue Cox.  Sue Ziegfeld wondered if APSNA could be a collaborator as well.   Consensus was that while we would like to collaborate with our APSNA colleagues in the future, we would like to have a successful collaboration with APSA initiated first.  
	Await further word from APSA

	EMSC Podcasts
	Diana announced that there are 16 Pediatric Emergency Medical Programs (I PEMS) Podcasts available.  These were originally designed for pediatric and emergency medicine residents.  Diana foresees a more multidisciplinary audience in the future.  Topics include Medication Safety, Family-Centered Care, Solutions for Reducing Medication Safety Issues, etc.  The podcasts are done by pediatric emergency leaders throughout the country and are downloadable.  As they were developed with federal dollars they are available through the EMSC website.   Sue Cox had recently approved posting a link on our website.    The EMSC website is www.childrensnational.org/emsc
	Deb to f/u with Sarah re: posting link on our website.

	Workgroups
	PTSD:   Sally was unable to be on the call.  Chris reported that  Pennsylvania has 5/6 of centers with IRB approval for a multi-center study.  

Education:  Interfacilty Toolkit.  Kathy Haley is meeting this week with Diana Watson to begin work on one section of the ToolKit.  From there the group will decide upon a formal format for all sections.  Two people contacted Kathy from the Peds SIG quarterly update, one to be an author (Heidi Lipe, Pensacola) and one to give input (Jeannie Niemack, Montana).  

NTDB: No updates.  Awaiting f/u from NTDB re: benchmarking reports requested.

SBIRT: Chris provided a brief update about the seven-center CDC study.
	Continue to progress within our work groups and report back monthly.  

	Clearance of C-spines by Nurse Practitioner
	The consensus of the group was that most centers allow for cervical spine clearance by nurse practitioners.
	Chris to send the UPMC credentialing forms and education plan to the group.  

	Next Meeting
	The next conference call will be on Thursday, August September 9 at 1:00 PM EST.   The conference call number is 1-888-744-8762, and the passcode is 692-8288. 
	Please mark your calendars and plan to be on the call.  If you are unable to attend, please submit your updates to the group prior to the meeting.


